
600 St. Andrews Rd, Newport Beach, CA, 92663  |  Phone: 949.631.2880  |  Fax: 949.631.2881  |  info@sapres.org  |  sapres.org

July 29, 2025

Dear St. Andrew’s family,

For the mid-year update, it is my pleasure to provide our Church’s financial status as of June 2025. As 
covenant and financial partners in support of God’s Kingdom work, it is important for all of us to understand 
how our faithful commitment to the ministry of St. Andrew’s is progressing.

Accordingly, attached please find the following financial reports as of June 30, 2025:

� Summary Balance Sheet
� Summary Statement of Activities
� Statement of Dedicated Accounts

A quick overall recap is as follows:

Income (Offerings, Tuitions, and Investments): Less than budget by $163,293   

Expenses:                                    Less than budget by $286,852   

Net Operating Loss:                                Better than budget by $123,559       

The year-to-date contributions and tuition fees have been a bit below budget (2% and 14%, respectively) but 
have been offset by Staff’s control of expenses resulting in savings YTD relative to budget (6%).  

Thank you for your continued investment in the mission and ministry of St. Andrew’s.  God is doing great 
things in and through our Church community. As we move forward, with great joy and expectation for all that 
God has for His people, would you prayerfully consider how you might financially participate in the second 
half of 2025.

Should you have any questions, please contact either our Executive Director, Kurt Mason (949.574.2254) or 
me (949.200.6755).

Sincerely,

David O. Team 

Treasurer
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